
 
 

 
  January 30, 2020 

 
 
Via Email:  elena@judgewatch.org 
Elena Sassower  
Center for Judicial Accountability, Inc. 
P.O. Box 8101 
White Plains, New York 10602  
 
 FOIL Request: #2700 
  
Dear Elena Sassower: 
 

The Executive Chamber acknowledges receipt of your FOIL request dated January 22, 
2020: 

 
I am attaching a May 6, 2019 letter from EFPR Group, CPAs, 
PLLC, signed by Douglas Zimmerman, CPA, reflecting that that 
firm (previously known as Toski & Co., CPAs, P.C.) conducted 
“independent control audits” for the Executive Chamber in “2004, 
2007, 2010, 2013 and 2016” . . . this is to request pdfs of those five 
“independent control audits” – and of the records pertaining 
thereto, as sought by my October 7, 2019 FOIL/records request – 
plus the requested “most recent” such audit, presumably in 2019, 
and the requested records pertaining thereto. 
 

We are conducting a search for records that respond to your request and, if applicable, 
will review them for appropriate exemptions under FOIL.  We will provide you with a status 
update on or before February 26, 2020. 
 
 If any documents are located that respond to your request, you will be charged $.25 per 
page for photocopies.  If the response to your request will be provided in another media, we will 
notify you of any charges. 
 
         Very truly yours,                                                   

                                                                                                   
 Jillian Diaz Cringle  

Acting FOIL Counsel &  
Records Access Officer 
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